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February 22, 2021 
 
Hello Brother and Sisters, 
 
A HUGE Thank You to all who participated in our FIRST EVER virtual wage allocation 
survey.  We broke many records throughout this process, and this survey did the same.  
 
Here are the results of how the $1.75 will be allocated starting Monday, February 22, 2021. 
 
With 428 total votes cast, over 85% of those votes chose to go with the recommended 
option, which was to put all of this raise ON THE CHECK (minus the MANDATORY 3% 
deduction for the NEBF).  
 
So, starting on today, Monday, February 22, 2021, $1.69 will be added to the wage and 
$0.06 will be added to the NEBF. 
 
The new rate for the 06 Journey Technician will be $40.16, with an NEBF contribution of 
$1.21, and with all other classifications making their respective percentages.  
 
Thank you again to all who voted. I appreciate each, and every one of you!  
 
Stay safe and enjoy your weekend. 
 
In solidarity, 
Frank Woolsey 
Business Representative 
IBEW Local 46  
 
E: frankw@ibew46.com 
C: (253)246-9695 
O: (253)395-6528 
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